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      Fallston Cougars Football 2013         
MEETING MINUTES
May 2013
 Commissioners Report 
· Nothing to Report 
Secretaries Report

· Nothing to report
UCYFL Report
· Considering starting the 2013 Season September 7th to November 2, this will be decided on at the next UCYFL meeting
Fallston Rec. Council Report

· Volunteer Forms for all sports are due 1 week after the season starts
·  Steps are to be put in at the bowl by July 2013
· There have been a lot of car break ins at Reckord road on the weekends; the Rec. is looking into having cameras installed
· AED defibrillators will be placed at Reckord Road, Fallston Rec. Center and Annie’s Playground soon
· New by-law will go into effect for September 2013; there will no longer be a 75% to 25% rule for “A” teams the new by-law will be 50% to 50% and all other teams will be 75%to 25%; this by-law will not affect football till the 2014 season
Treasurer’s Report

· Ian went over budget report 
Concession

· Cheryl Melhorn is looking for 5 to 7 volunteers to join the concession committee, if interested please email her; rcmelhornjr@comcast.net
· Cheryl held the first concession meeting, she has 3 parents that are volunteering to help her for the 2013 season; the meeting went well
Equipment Report

· Two tackling mats were puchased ; these mats will help during practices for teams to learn the proper techniques
· The equipment managers will be organizing all equipment this week to get ready for equipment pick up in June ; dates for equipment pick up are posted on the website ; www.fallstonfootball.com
Old Business

· Registration is still open, there is a wait list for 9U and 10U
· All Active members that were at the meeting voted on a Amendment change to the by-laws for Article IV; section V. The amendment passed, and will be in effect June 1, 2013;
Article IV Section V: Active Member- An Active member is any person who has attended seven (7) meetings in a rolling 12 month period. All Active members must also volunteer a minimum of 20 hours in the same 12 month rolling 12 month period. Volunteer hours will be tracked by the Secretary through sign in sheets.
· Coaches Concussion seminar for Head Coaches is scheduled for July 25, 2013 at the Chenowith Center, if any Head coaches did not attend in March you must attend the one in July; this is mandatory for all Head coaches as per Fallston Rec. Council. Jodi will be sending an email to head coaches once she has more information
New Business

· Donation letters are doing well, we have received about $8,000 in donations from the letters
· We are still in the process of gathering information for a possible Cougar Camp at Guppy Gulch in Delta Pennsylvania
· 2013 Practice locations for teams are being determined by the board and should will be finalized by July
Meeting Adjourned 8:17pm      Next Meeting June 20, 2013 @ 7:00pm                        
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